
 

 

 

 

                         Town of Green Level Regular Meeting 
Green Level Municipal Building 

Thursday, September 13, 2012 
 

 

 

 The regularly scheduled meeting of the Green Level Town Council was held on 

Thursday, September 13, 2012 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building located at 2510 Green 

Level Church Road. 
 

 

 GOVERNING BODY MEMBERS PRESENT:   Mayor Larry McCollum, Mayor 

Pro Tem Michael Trollinger, Council Member Remonia Enoch, Council Member Carissa 

Graves and Council Member Theodore Howard. 
 

 

 GOVERNING BODY STAFF PRESENT:  Town Administrator Haywood Cloud 

and Town Clerk Sandra McCollum. 
 

 

 GREEN LEVEL TOWN ATTORNEY PRESENT:  Marissa West (Vernon Law 

Firm). 

 

 

 Mayor McCollum called the meeting to order, Pro Tem Trollinger gave the 

invocation. 

 

Town Administrator Updates 

 

 The Administrator reminded the Council Members that have not completed the Ethics 

Course that the deadline will be October, 2012. 

  

 The Administrator updated the Council on the event sign that is located on the 

Town’s property next to Dollar General. The cost for the new sign will be $475.00. 

 

 The Administrator stated that the Chamber of Commerce put together a group, to put 

in place a plan to discuss education in Alamance County with the Alamance-Burlington 

School Board of Education. The meeting will be held once a month starting Wednesday, 

September 19, 2012 and is asking for an electoral official to volunteer to be on the board.  

Council Woman Graves volunteered to serve on the board. 

 

 The Administrator informed the Council that Mr. Daniel Gerald is no longer working 

with the Town’s sewer project. Mr. Mike Koser, Withers & Ravenel, will take over at this 

point. Mr. Koser will be submitting the principle for forgiveness for additional points. 

 

  

 Mr. Koser stated that the Town’s water tower project is complete. 

 

 Mr. Koser stated that he went back and looked at all of the documents and found out 



 

 

 

 

the Town can submit applications for loans and the principle for forgiveness packages to the 

State for the Otter Creek pump station and the Basil Holt pump station. Mr. Koser presented 

a power point to explain the project in detail.  

 

 

Town Attorney Updates 

 

 The Attorney presented the Council with a resolution to review to present to the  

City of Burlington in agreement that Green Level will be accepted to connect to Burlington 

for sewer service. 

  

 

Public Comments: 

 

No one spoke. 

 

 
 

Town Council Comments 

 

 Council Member Howard asked if the Town has in place an exempt form, so if a 

company or person presents money to the Town? The Attorney applied, yes. 

 

Pro Tem Trollinger had no comments. 

 

Council Woman Graves had no comments. 

 

 Council Woman Enoch asked if anything is in place at the Park concerning the 

seniors? The Administrator replied that he did not know, but would inquire. 

 

 The Mayor gave an update on the Green Level Trojans football teams. 

 

 The Mayor asked the Administrator for an update on getting the timber cut on the 

Town’s property. The Administrator replied that the contractor continues to say that he will 

get stated soon. 

 

There being no further business. 

 

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the regular meeting. The motion was made by 

Council Woman Graves, seconded by Council Woman Enoch. The motion carried 

unanimously. (5-0) 

 

 

 

_____________________                       ___________________________________                     

Larry McCollum, Mayor                        ATTEST:  Sandra McCollum, Town Clerk 


